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As we enter this sacred time of Advent, I am reminded of my own discomfort.  This 
angst is caused not by Advent, but by the tendency to casually rush past it to land 
ourselves right in the middle of Christmas.  What begins as a time of holy prepara-
tion quickly descends into worship of the gods of retail capitalism, and this is just 
one of the things that has me grasping onto the “forgotten” season and hanging 
on for dear life.   
 

The past year at Emmanuel Friedens Church has been one long season of prepara-
tion in many ways—an “advent” of sorts.  A restless discernment process has 
brought the honest questions, the ones that always surface in times congregation 
transition.  What is our vision?  What are the best ways to accomplish that vision 
with the given resources?  What is our unique mission in the city of Schenectady?  
What is being left undone in our community, and how can we fill those gaps?  How 
does our commitment to social justice translate into meaningful action and out-
reach?   
 

These are all important questions and ones that will certainly need to be ad-
dressed in the coming year.  But I wonder if we might find a way to step back, to 
breathe deeply, to focus on something else for a season—the season of Advent.  It 
is not unlike setting down our smart phones or shutting down our computers.  
Some have called it the “spiritual practice of unplugging,” a foreign concept to 
many of us.  
 

Unplugging is not only related to our electronics.  As I recently mentioned in a Sun-
day School class, I’m not sure what would happen if the overarching work of this 
congregation turned to the truly contemplative, if our countless committees spent 
time in mindful silence before rushing to figure it out; if we journaled our feelings 
about stewardship and finance and made them our prayerful meditation; if we lis-
tened for the voice of God in our worship and waited to hear it before we act.   
 

Advent is more than a time of preparation.  It is a time when a thousand com-
peting agendas become one holy desire.  It is the calling forth of all that is kind, 
loving, and conciliatory within us.  It is the moment when we surrender any sense 
of demand to a spirit of compassion and embrace.   It is when we—as one body—
seek one thing: the birth of the Christ within, to guide us, to give light to our path, 
and to find us at peace. 
 

“O come, O Wisdom from on high, and order all things far and nigh; to us the path 
of knowledge show, and help us in that way to go.  Rejoice!  Rejoice!  Emmanuel 
shall come to you, O Israel!”   Rev. David Gregory 
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Reflected in still water,  
we can see the stars 

Reflected in the quietness of our spirits,  
we can see God. 

 
 

This December, amid all the festivity, find a few minutes each 
day for quiet and reflection.  And in those moments of solitude, 

thank God for all the beauty of creation.   
Thank God for family and friends, for hope, for peace, 

for joy, for love, for Christmas. 
 

May the spirit of Christmas bring you blessings and joy. 
 

~ Merry  Christmas and Happy New Year ~ 
 

David, Jo, Marcia, Don, Maria and Dave 
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Lighting of the Advent  Candle 
 

“What has come into being in him was life and    
the life was the light of all people. The light  
shines in the darkness and the darkness did   

         not overcome it.”   John 1:3,4 
 

Representatives from the Search Committee will light a 
candle in preparation for Christmas this year: 
 

December 1:     Jocelyn McKinney, Marilyn Bisgrove 
December 8:     Betty Detwyler, Faye Saville 
December 15:   June Schermerhorn, Kevin O’Brien 
December 22:   Jen Andersons, Charlie Lent, Rich Soellner 

Christmas Dinner 
We invite you to join us on Saturday, December 14  

for our Christmas dinner and show 
Starting @ 4:30 pm 

 

Please let us know if you will attend and which food item you will bring by com-
pleting the reservation slip (bulletin insert on December 8) and placing it in the 
collection plate or in the collection basket which will be located in the office. 
Family and friends are always welcome to join us.  
 

For this year’s dinner, we ask that you bring an ingredient card with your home-
made food item. This will be helpful for those individuals with dietary needs.   
 

Please bring a non-perishable food item to the Christmas dinner. As we celebrate 
the gifts of the season and share dinner together as a church family, let us give to 
those in need by giving to the community food pantry.  Thank you. 

Special Denominational Offering  
 

On Sunday, December 15, our congregation will receive the Retired Ministers and Missionary Offering 
(RMMO-ABC), and the Christmas Fund for the Veterans of the Cross and the Emergency Fund (UCC).  
 

The RMMO is a tangible way for American Baptist congregations to say “Thank you for …”  the commit-
ment, service and spiritual guidance of retired ministers,  missionaries, and widowed spouses.  RMMO 
recipients have used their funds to cover medical expenses and any emergency situations that have aris-
en for them and their families. This offering also provides “Thank you” checks at the end of each year. 
The UCC Offering provides direct financial assistance for pensions, and for health care premiums for low 
income church retirees and helping families of clergy in times of emergencies.    
                                                  (Continued on Page 4) 

Diaconate Fund Offering 
 

There will be an offering collected during 
the December 22 worship service for the 
Diaconate Fund. The money you give to 
this offering provides food, medicine, 
rent, etc. for people (members of the our 
church and community) who find them-
selves in difficult situations throughout 
the year. Envelopes will be in the pews. 

Church Events 
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Adult Sunday School Classes for December 
 
 

                  Advent Studies: “A Season of Hope and Anticipation”  
                   Advent Themes in the Four Gospels By Marianne Blickenstaff,  

                       New Testament Scholar (Website, TheThoughtfulChristian.com) 
 

December 1  Session 1- Matthew 
   aŀǧƘŜǿ ǎƘƻǿǎ ǳǎ ǘƘŀǘ DƻŘ ƛǎ ƴƻǘ ŀōǎŜƴǘ  
   ƻǊ ŦŀǊ ǊŜƳƻǾŜŘ ōǳǘ ŘǿŜƭƭǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǳǎ ŀǎ 9ƳƳŀƴǳŜƭΦ 
   Presenter: Debbie Gehman 
 

December 8  Session 2- Mark 
   aŀǊƪ ǎƘƻǿǎ ǘƘŀǘ DƻŘΩǎ ƭƻǾŜ ŀƴŘ ǎŜƭŦ-ǎŀŎǊƛŬŎŜ Ŏŀƴ  
   ōŜ ǎŜŜƴ ŎƭŜŀǊƭȅΣ ŜǾŜƴ ƛƴ ǝƳŜǎ ƻŦ ŘŜǎǇŜǊŀǝƻƴΣ  
   ǎǘǊǳƎƎƭŜΣ ŀƴŘ ǎǳũŜǊƛƴƎΦ Presenter: Dale Hedman 
 

December 15  Session 3- Luke 
   [ǳƪŜ Ǉŀƛƴǘǎ ŀ ǇƛŎǘǳǊŜ ƻŦ ƘƻǇŜ ŀƴŘ ǊŜƴŜǿŀƭ ŀƴŘ  
   ƻũŜǊǎ ŀ ƳŜǎǎŀƎŜ ƻŦ ǊŜǾŜǊǎŀƭΥ ǘƘŜ ƭƻǿƭȅ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ  
   ǊŀƛǎŜŘ ǳǇΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƎǊŜŀǘ ōǊƻǳƎƘǘ ŘƻǿƴΦ Presenter: Faye Saville 
 

December 22  Session 4- John 
   LƴǎǘŜŀŘ ƻŦ ŀ ōƛǊǘƘ ƴŀǊǊŀǝǾŜΣ ǘƘŜ DƻǎǇŜƭ ƻŦ WƻƘƴ 
               Ƙŀǎ ŀ ŎǊŜŀǝƻƴ ǎǘƻǊȅΣ ǿƛǘƘ WŜǎǳǎ ŦŜŀǘǳǊŜŘ ŀǎ  
               Ŏƻ-ŎǊŜŀǘƻǊ ǿƛǘƘ DƻŘΦ ¢ƘǊƻǳƎƘ WŜǎǳǎΣ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ  
   ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ DƻŘ ŀǎ ƭƛƎƘǘ ŀƴŘ ƭƛŦŜΣ ƭƛǾƛƴƎ ǿŀǘŜǊΣ ŀƴŘ  
   ōǊŜŀŘ ƻŦ ƭƛŦŜΦ  Presenter: Josephine Cristy 

************************************************************ 
December 29  No class Classes resume on Sunday, January 5, 2014    

Thanks Vern for helping us choose our  
Christmas tree for the Sanctuary. 

Christian Education and Activities The Advent Schedule can be found 
on the backside of the calendar. 

Special Denominational Offering (Continued)   
 

The economic climate of these past few years has 
exacerbated the financial stresses on those with 
the most limited resources. This certainly includes 
many of our retired clergy and missionaries who 
served the church when salaries and benefits were 
extremely low.  
 

We ask that you please give generously. Offering 
envelopes are enclosed and they will also be avail-
able in your Sunday bulletin. 
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The EFC Youth Group held an annual retreat at Camp Fowler on Veteran's Day weekend. 
We were met by the most beautiful, but chilly, fall weekend. Keeping with the theme, "Is  
the bible relevant to teenagers?" we chose bible quotes about young people and did some 
research about their origin and learned how to find different information in the bible. We 
had some team building playing minute-to-win-it games. Marcia led a worship around the 
campfire that was a challenge to build as the wind was whipping off of Lake Pleasant. On 

Sunday, we celebrated Thanksgiving. We learned about the first thanksgiving from many points of 
view, and gained a greater understanding of thankfulness. We had a spirited indoor football game and 
ended the evening with a wonderful Thanksgiving meal complete with homemade pies! My thanks to 
Jack and Julie Ellis-Clayton for all of their efforts in the kitchen; we were all well fed. Thank you to both 
Marcia and Matt Tolman for providing support. Trips like this remind teens that friends and fellowship 
are all part of being a Christian. It was a wonderful experience at Camp Fowler.                 Nancy Mitchell, 

          Youth Group Leader 

The Youth Group will again  
“pay it forward” this Advent season 

by adopting a struggling family through 
Catholic Charities Aide Services.  

 
 
 

 

“A New Superhero” is about a group of famous super he-

roes who discover that while Baby Jesus did come to save 
the world, he won't be stealing their jobs! 
 

The play was based on a skit that Marcia Tolman wrote and 
facilitated in 2003 with some additions adapted from a 
more current drama written by Vanessa Unti, a seminary 
student from Western Washington University, in 2011.   
 

The show will begin after our Christmas dinner, which will 
be held on Saturday, December 14.  

A New Superhero 

Christian Education and Activities (Continued) 
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Thank You from the Niles-Judson Circle – Each year members of the Niles 

Judson Circle donate items to the City Mission of Schenectady for the mothers who 
visit the Mission to select toys for their children. These mothers expect nothing for 
themselves but are pleasantly surprised when they receive a gift as well. In the 
past, we have donated personal items such as jewelry, knitted hats and gloves, etc. 
The Mission asked this year that we donate boxes of candy for the mothers.  
 

In all, 40-50 boxes of Whitman’s and Russell Stover Chocolates have been donated 
and will be brought to the Mission next week. The Niles Judson Circle members 
would like to thank all of you who brought in the chocolates. Many mothers and 
their families will enjoy these delicious treats this Christmas. Special thanks goes to 
John Jones who supported this project with a generous gift of $100.  
 

God bless you and Merry Christmas to all.         Josephine Cristy,  
             President of the Niles Judson Circle 

The Choirs and I wish to thank David and Jo for the considerable 
contribution they have been making by singing with us.  It is a 
good example of ǎŀŎǊƛŬŎƛŀƭ ƎƛǾƛƴƎ on their part, since in order to 
rehearse with us they must give up the time they really need to 

collect themselves as they prepare to lead the worship service; and they have the 
added burden of having to wear two hats during the service and to adjust from one 
mode to the other.  It is not as easy as it sounds!  They both deserve high praise for 
this added measure of devotion.       Don Kerr, Director of Music 

IN MEMORIAM 
  

Edgars A. Andersons 
 

 November 18, 1949 – October 14, 2013 

 A Member of Emmanuel Baptist Church 

IN MEMORIAM 
 

 David A. Cook Sr. 
 

 June 27, 1959 – October  23, 2013 
A Member of Emmanuel Baptist Church 

IN MEMORIAM 
  

Leta Miller 
 

 August 10, 1914 – December 5, 2013 

 A Member of Friedens United Church of Christ 



 
 

 
 

 
  

 

 

 

 

 

Page 7 Issue 310 

Poinsettia Order Form 
 

Purchased by:  _________________________________________________________________ 
 

Plant Choice ($11 each):      Number of plants:  _______        Color:     ___  Red    ___  Pink      ___  White                             
    

    ___ Would like to make a monetary donation toward  
               purchasing a plant for a homebound congregation member 

 

Total Amount:  ______ Cash  _____ Check (made payable to Emmanuel Friedens Church) 
 
____   Will pick up plant after the service on December 22 
____   Will pick up plant after the Christmas Eve service 
____   Would like to give the poinsettia for our Christmas season worship services 
____   Would be available to deliver a plant to a homebound congregation member  

To order poinsettias to decorate the sanctuary and to have for the holiday season, please use the order 
form below, and return it to the church by December 15. The cost is $11/plant. Please return the form 
with your payment to the church by either dropping it in the collection plate, or mailing it in. If you have 
any questions, please call the office.  

Denomination and Community News 

Installation of Rev. Jerrod 
Hugenot – The American Baptist 
Churches of New York State 
(ABC/NYS) celebrated the calling 
of Rev. Jerrod Hugenot, the new 
Associate Executive Minister, on 

November 22 at the First Baptist Church of Tru-
mansburg, NY.  Rev. Dennis Christiansen, Second 
Vice President of the ABC/NYS Board of Mission, 
led the installation service. Earlier this summer, 
Rev. Hugenot began his service with the NYS con-
ference after a time in a local church ministry in 
Kansas and Vermont.  Rev. Hugenot oversees the 
Regional Enhancement Team, providing support 
across the sixteen associations for pastoral place-
ment assistance and provides opportunities for 

churches to engage in strategic planning and nav-
igate times of uncertainty or transition.  He works 
from his home in Albany providing the Region 
with additional staff presence to churches east of 
Syracuse.    
 
 
 
“Messiah” - Please consider coming to hear the 
Octavo Singer's over one hundred voices perform 
"Messiah" on Sunday, December 15 @ 3 
pm. Directed by Curtis Funk with live orchestral 
accompaniment, in the beautiful Memorial Chap-
el at Union College. Standard admission, $20; 
seniors (60+), $15; student (with ID), $10. See 
Rev. Jo Page for tickets or call 253-7088. 
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As a Welcoming and  
Affirming/  

Open and Affirming 
Church, Emmanuel  
Baptist Church and 

Friedens United  
Church of Christ 

welcomes and affirms 
all persons without 

regard to sex, martial 
status, age , race, 

sexual orientation, or 
abilities, inviting all 
into   membership, 

mission, and 
leadership. 

Join us on Facebook 
www.facebook.com/ 

emmanuelfriedenschurch 
 

Join us on our 
Facebook Fan Page 

www.facebook.com/
pages/ 

Emmanuel Friedens Church 
218 Nott Terrace 
Schenectady, New York  12307 


